
Dear Keepers , 
As the we welcome the begin-

ning of 2009, we are proudly 
looking  back at our accom-
plishments as Keepers of the 
Patos Light in 2008.  

 We are seeing a truly 
amazing past year. We 
can be so proud of all  

 that we have accom-
plished in such a short 
time! We now have 46 
official KOPL members 

and have created a goal 
of hitting 100 by the end 
of 2009! Or, should we 
get really ambitious and 

aim for 101 members by 
the Lighthouseõs 101st 

birthday in August? 

 

One year ago at this time, 
I had sent in our IRS appli-

cation for  
non-profit status. I sent it 
off on December 24th, so 

that I could actually get it 
off my plate before the 
holiday season! On April 22nd 
2008, (Earth Day!), we re-

ceived our notification that we  
were an official non-profit. 
501 c (3) Aside from that 

great news, April turned out to 
be an amazingly  

busy month for Keepers. On 
April 19th, I represented 
KOPL at a Conservation Sum-

mit held on Lopez Island, our 
website went live that month, 
and on April 26th, KOPL spon-
sored our first ever  

volunteer work party. (see 

page 3 for details) In 
May, Nick and I did a 

Keepers' display for 
the Lopez Yacht club 
and were able to sign 
up our first official  

KOPL members. In March our 
beloved Lighthouse was fea-
tured as the Cover Girl of  

the national magazine, 
"Lighthouse Digest". We made 
the magazine again, when an 
article, "Lighthouse Preserva-

tion Inspired By Book" featur-
ing our story, appeared in the 
August issue. Currently, Board  
Member, Dawn Alexander and 

I are working on her story to 
submit to Lighthouse Di-
gest...tentatively titled, 

"Lighthouse Kid".  

2008 End of Year Accomplishments  

Special points of interest: 

KOPL members:  46 

Membership drive, goal of 100+ 

by August 2009 

501 c (3), nice job everyone 

2009 work parties planned 

2009 special events planned 

2008 Accomplishments Continued  

August was a very important 
month for Keepers of the 

Patos Light,  
as we hosted our 100 Year 
Birthday Bash to celebrate 
the addition  

of the lighthouse tower in 
1908. Five KOPL Board Mem-
bers, (VP Denise Wilk, Sandy 

Evans, Larry Myhre, Dawn 
Alexander and Wendell Stock-
dale), were able to attend  

the celebration, as well as 
Tom Lantos, whose Lopez 

construction  
company took on the amaz-
ing lighthouse restoration 
project.  BLM staff included 

Nick T, Karen K, and Bob R 
who also brought his family 

all the way from WA DC.  
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Denise briefs visitors for the Birthday Party 

Lopez Island Yacht Club Outreach 

Marjorie and Linda present the 100th year 
birthday cake for Patos Lighthouse 

Denise and Visitors arrive in Active 
Cove.  Special thanks to Washing-
ton State  Parks for all the support 

Everyone had a great time at 
the Birthday Parties 

Visitors take a break at 
the picnic sites of Active 
Cove.   



Grant writing:  In the fall of 2008, we 
helped grant writer and KOPL mem-

ber, Edrie Vinson, prepare a proposal 
to Washington Women's Foundation 

for a grant which would enable us to 

work on some visitor interpretation  
projects for Patos Island and the 

Lighthouse. Our proposal centers  

around Helene Glidden's marvelous 
book about Patos Island, Light on  

the Island. A grant would enable us to 
establish a Lighthouse  

Docent program and to interpret the 

island using the events and  
locations in the book. Many of our 

visitors, especially children,  
visit our little island because of this 

book.   KOPL will be working with the 
BLM, Spokane District in high hopes 

of bringing this type of valuable ex-

perience to visitors of this special 
area.  BLM does not have a Manage-

ment Plan for the area quite yet but is 

working on developing guidance 
which may offer KOPL the opportunity 

to offer these types of programs.  
KOPL will be working directly with 

BLM Staff member, Nick of the San 

Juan Islands Field Station.  We will 

keep you posted as things develop. 

ready to face the next phase of her life.  
KOPL will be working closely with the 

BLM, Spokane District to keep the good 
momentum going for all who visit Patos 
Island.  Memorandum Of Understanding:  
In the fall, I drafted a Memorandum of  

Understanding for KOPL and  the BLM.  
This is the first step in setting the founda-
tion for a long-term partnership with the 

BLM.  This foundation lays the framework 
for all future activities.  KOPL is seeking 
the possibility to cooperatively manage 
the area.  This will allow KOPL to be di-

rectly engaged with the BLM and collabo-

rate  on future directions.   

Stabilization Contract: The Spring of 2008 
saw the Lighthouse undergoing complete  

Stabilization. Many folks feel this work 
was caught just in time.  New windows, 
doors, paint (inside and out), chimney 
repairs, foundations repairs, gutters, 

down spouts, and a new roof, wow these 
guys were busy.  If you havenõt seen all 
the changes be sure to get yourself out to 

the area this summer for a real special 
treat.  She now stands proud and tall and 
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Museum and Interpretive Center  

Carlaõs Corner  

donations as well. 

Denise and her husband also repre-
sented KOPL at several workshops 
and meetings.  Dan represented KOPL 
at the Washington Lightkeepers Asso-
ciation annual meeting in Westport, 
Washington.  

In 2008, Denise also 
created a three-fold 
brochure for our group. 
She solicited text and 
photo submissions, 
worked on the lay out 
and got it to completion.  
A very special thanks to 
Denise and Dan for their 

hard work.  

Throughout our first year, our Keeper's 
Vice-President and Fund-Raiser Extra-
ordinaire, Denise Wilk, created fund 
raising items such as t-shirts and raised 
well over a $1000 on shirts and book 
sales. She also took time off from her 
busy boat charter business to get out to 
the lighthouse and have it open to the 
public on weekends dur-
ing August and Septem-
ber. Denise created inter-
pretive displays with 
great photos and histori-
cal info for the public to 
enjoy. While on site De-
nise was able to sign up 
new members and her 
ability to connect with folks brought in 
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Stabilized lighthouse, special thanks to 
Tom Lantos Contracting and the BLM 

òI am really excited to be working 

with Keepers of the Patos Light.  

There is so much to share and I 

know the visitors really appreciate 

what we are doing ó  Denise W.  

What a Busy Summer, 2008  

Denise greeting visitors and sharing special items 
of Patos Lighthouse many of which she designed 
herself.  Way to go Denise, you are awesome!!! 

Tom Lantos proudly  watches the sunset as the 
contract for stabilization comes to c lose.  Nice 
work Tom and Crew.  Thanks BLM 

Dreamy waters of Active Cove, Patos Island 



Keepers of the Patos Light  

  On a beautiful sunny day, April 26th, 

2008, KOPL members Jack and Patty 

Ware, Susan Ware and Kai, Kevin Loftus,  

Sandy Evans David and Linda Hudson,  

Connie Holz and Nancy McCoy,  

Taking two vehicles,  set off on the 6:20 

ferry from Lopez Island to Orcas. Denise 

Wilks, KOPL Vice-President, met us at her 

store at the ferry dock. She showed us 

her Patos Island related merchandise, the 

KOPL donation jar and the United States 

Lighthouse Society Passport Book. Those 

of us who bought the Passport received 

the Denise-designed Patos Lighthouse 

stamp and the date.  

Using Deniseõs borrowed van, we all went 

Around, 2:00 PM, volunteers started 

bringing sacks of garbage and large items 

extended stay on Patos Island during the 
Stabilization contract.  While on site 

Nicole assisted Nick of the BLM with site 
maintenance, Noxious weed removal, 
Litter clean-up, visitor outreach, campsite 
maintenance, trail maintenance, grounds 

cleaning, historic features documentation 
and all around Light Keeper duties.  All 
the way from Colorado Nicole spent well 

over 3 weeks on site giving a hand.  While 
on site Nicole documented her experience  
in her journal, wrote short stories and 
kept the Patos Island contract crew happy 

allowing them to give scraps to her dogs.  

KOPL member Nicole volunteered along 
with her two dogs, Percy and Rose, for an 

Nicole is an avid fan of òLight on the Is-
landó  and retraced many of the stories of 

the book to actual locations of the area.  
Spanish John reportedly stole her work 
gloves but Nick recovered them in a few 
days.  Nicoleõs contributions to KOPL and 

the BLM provided much insight into what 
a on-site LightKeeper Program would 
entail.  After her assignment on Patos 

Island Nicole travelled to Turn Point to 
perform LightKeeper Duties for Turn Point 
Lighthouse Preservation Society and the 
BLM.  A warm and special thank you to 

Nicole, Percy and Rose.  
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Patos Island Fire Department, Spring 

Clean - up  

KOPL Earthday, Arbor Day Event  

KOPLõs 1st LightKeeper on site 

the lighthouse.  The crew 
along with Nick from the 

BLM and KOPL member 
Nicole used weedeaters, 
pitchforks, and a monster 
brush hog mower to take 

down non-native Himala-
yan Blackberries, Canadian 
and Bull thistle.  Snowberry 

and rose thickets were also mowed down 
to allow native flowers and other plants to 
return.  The day was hot and the sun 
made a few folks crisp.  After a full day of 

working in the sun the crew shut down for 
a wonderful BBQ in the picnic area.   A 

Patos Island Fire Department pancake 
breakfast brought Sunday into focus and 
the crew finished off what little was left to 

work on.    Thank you OIFD, you rock!!!  

Members of the Orcas 
Island Fire Department, 

alias, Patos Island Fire 
Department, òWe Care, We 
Swearó, returned to Patos 
Island for their annual 

Spring Clean-up.  Family 
members were in tow and 
chipped in quickly to set 

up camp. Soon everyone went straight to 
work.  The focus has been restoring the 
native plant communities near the light-
house and to reduce fire fuel loading near 

òWow, now that was a big day.  

These fire fighters now how to 

get the job doneó  Nick, BLM 

KOPL members beach land on Active Cove 
ready to clean-up the area. 

Nice clean beaches thanks to KOPL 

members, spring 2008 

to the Ditch gate, arriving at 8:00.  Ranger 

Dave Castor gave us a safety talk and 
asked if KOPL would like to adopt Patos 
Island in the State Parks Adopt-a Park pro-
gram. Yes! He also told us that we would be 

joined on the island by State Parks em-
ployee Matt and his chain saw.  We pro-
ceeded to Patos Island, the trip taking 
about half an hour. We beached in Active 

Cove and unloaded equipment. We walked 
to the lighthouse and talked about the reno-
vation work to be done from May 10th to 
sometime in July. We looked at the book, 

Light on the Island, for historical pictures 
reference.  We then divided up clean-up 
duties.  Some people changed jobs through-
out the day.  I began to photographically 

record some of  the flora and indentify 
some of the flowers in bloom.  (cont inued 

on Page 4) 


